








10. Loch Torriden EMP
This was dealt with under item 8 above.

11. WRFT Biologist

PC then gave his presentation in the form of a précis of a report document grre\riﬂusiy
circulated by email to all board members. PC did say that last year the WRFT focus was
on salmon and this year the concentration will be on sea trout.

12. AOCB

Within the past two weeks there have been a number of “rumours” circulating that:

a) WRF Ltd is up for sale

and

b) that Mowi appear to be the potential buyer.

A few weeks ago WRF Ltd used a local community council meeting as a forum for
presenting their intention to re-apply for planning consent for Annat Bay. There was no
change to the format that they had put forward back in 2005 when their application never
progressed beyond an initial consultation meeting.

DR said that this resurrection of the Annat Bay issue had generated a substantial
amount of local concem. SB said that the Board needs more information about this buy-
out of WRF Ltd and we should therefore be asking Mowi directly exactly what their plans
are. SB also pointed out that from Peter C's report there is a mention that James
Merryweather had mobilised local support for opposition to three new fish farms going
into the southern lochs of the Isle of Skye with the outcome being the refusal of planning
consent. Would it be an idea to invite James Merryweather to give a short presentation
to us by video? It would be prudent for the Board to have a strategic approach so thal
any points the Board may wish to make to counter any moves for further expansion of
biomass in Loch Broom are both scientifically and strategically backed,

PC stated that he would like to see the inclusion of both salmon and sea trout as species
for protection within the Wester Ross Marine Protected Area (MPA). He said that they
were already protected in their fresh water environment with the Little Gruinard SAC and
it made logical sense to extend that protection for them into the marine environment with
the Wester Ross MPA. The case for this should be made to the Scottish Government
(SG) for them to include these species into their Salmon Strategy as it does not yet
include their implementation plan which will be produced over the coming year - so there
is time for SG to include these two species into the protected species within the Wester
Ross MPA. PJ said that he does have other reasons for contacting both Mowi and WRF
Ltd and that he could use these two opportunities for get as much information from each
of them regarding the sale of WRF Ltd and its intended further use by Mowi.

13. Date of Next Meeting
The date of our next meeting will be arranged by DoodlePoll.

Stephen Bate
Convener
07.09.2022



